

## West Dean Church of England Primary School

West Dean, Chichester, West Sussex, PO18 ORJ
Telephone/Fax: 01243 811247 Headteacher: Mrs G. Moss
Newsletter 5 14<sup>th</sup> October 2016

Dear Parents and Carers,

The children are enjoying visits and visitors already this term, with trips to the Cathedral, the Weald and Downland Museum and Chichester Festival Theatre, as well as some exciting visitors who will arrive on Monday morning for YR to Y4. An important diary date for next week is Friday 21<sup>st</sup> October, when Chestnut Class will hold their Community Café. Very appropriately, the funds raised from this French themed event will be put towards subsidising the cost of our residential visit to Normandy with Chestnut Class in March 2017. Please do come along and support and/or bake! Look out for flyers!

Please do put the class Open Morning dates in your diaries, as these are the best way to find out how we teach key concepts. You won't be put on the spot - you will just be able to join in with your child in class! Next week we have Chestnut Class on Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> and Beech Class on Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup>. This is not suitable for younger siblings: if you would find a crèche useful for any of our Open Morning dates, please do let us know *in advance* and we will do our best to arrange this for you.

Thank you to everyone who attended our parent consultation evenings on Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday this week, we appreciate your support and perseverance with booking appointments on-line.

Clubs will be running as usual next week - Care Bears will be open as usual, please contact Mrs Muggeridge to book your place.

Thank you to everyone who joined us for our **Harvest Assembly** on Thursday. All the items which you generously gave, along with the £18.50 donations, will be taken to the Church for their Service on Sunday  $16^{th}$  October, and then donated to Stonepillow for homeless people locally.

We will shortly be introducing a **new on-line payments** system in school. This will enable you to book for trips and clubs etc. and make payments on-line. We will still take cheque and cash payments in the office if *absolutely necessary* but we are hoping that the majority of payments will be made on-line. We will also have the facility for you to make card payments at the office. This will help to keep us all a bit more organised and hopefully, make things easier for you to access information and make payments. Further details will follow shortly.

### IS YOUR CHILD WORTH LESS?

As you may have seen in newspapers, on TV and on social media, our schools in West Sussex are not as well funded as most others in the country. There have been features on South Today, for example, explaining the situation. You can support our schools in our campaign for fair funding on Facebook and there is a petition which can be found at the following link; <a href="https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/167761">https://petition.parliament.uk/petitions/167761</a>

### Supervision of Children

Just a gentle reminder that children should not arrive at school before 8.20 in the morning when there is an adult on the playground to supervise them. Once collected, children should be closely supervised in the playground and car park please, so that we can easily see if there are children without adults on site.

Thank you for your support with this. We have had a number of children arriving early who are left unsupervised.

PE KIT We will no longer be sending PE kit home each week as we are still having instances of kit left at home each week. If it becomes dirty or smelly it will be sent home, otherwise we will keep it here all half term. Parents surveyed have said this will be helpful at home too! For clubs, we will be getting children changed before they come home so that kit stays here and children travel in uniform. Exceptions to this may be cycling club, where a different kit will be required to be brought in for the club. Please support us in this.	
Secondary School Applications	For children in Year 6, the closing date for Secondary School applications is on Monday 31 <sup>st</sup> October. Please contact the office if you have not received details.
Parent & Carer	Teachers will be available every Wednesday for informal chats - do pop in to see your
Drop-in Sessions	child's work, to chat to teachers and to ask about Learning Journals, at these drop-in sessions.  Every Wednesday 3.00-3.15
Class Open Mornings	Chestnut Class - Tuesday 18 <sup>th</sup> October
8.45-9.30 (first half of term)	Beech Class - Wednesday 19 <sup>th</sup> October
Class Open Mornings	Maple Class - Tuesday 8 <sup>th</sup> November & Monday 28 <sup>th</sup> November
8.45-9.30	Beech Class - Wednesday 9th November & Tuesday 22nd November
(second half of term)	Chestnut Class - Monday 14 <sup>th</sup> November & Wednesday 23 <sup>rd</sup> November Apple Class - Tuesday 15 <sup>th</sup> November & Friday 2 <sup>nd</sup> December
Learning Journals	Please remember to return your Learning Journals to school on Monday 17 <sup>th</sup> October.
Class Assemblies	Thursday 10 <sup>th</sup> November Beech
8.45	Thursday 24 <sup>th</sup> November <b>Chestnut</b>
	Thursday 1 <sup>st</sup> December Maple
Valley Voices	Friday 9 <sup>th</sup> December <b>Apple</b> Please do come and join our 'Valley Voices' choir which will be led by Emily Barden in the
vulley voices	school hall, 6.00-7.00, every Wednesday evening. (term time only)
Autumn Term Clubs	Care Bears After School Provision - this will run every day from 3.00-4.00.
and Care Bears	Please make outstanding payments to Mrs Muggeridge or the office as soon as possible.
	Please see attached club timetable for the Autumn term. NO CLUBS NEXT WEEK!
	Please do make a note of these dates. The clubs DO NOT run throughout every week of the term!
	We would also like to remind parents that pick up time is 4pm (unless otherwise stated). Our staff have been taken advantage of by some regular late collections and we would very much like this to stop. We have decided that charges should be made if this occurs on more than one occasion, unless there is a particular unavoidable reason. The clubs are well run by our dedicated team who really care for the children: please do respect their time and good will by ensuring you arrive in good time for collection.
	If you have signed up for a club it is important that children attend each week once they are allocated a place: often clubs have limited numbers and waiting lists. We often have disappointed children when forms are not returned on time or clubs are full. There is a lot of organisation required to co-ordinate all of our clubs and we do our best to ensure that children can attend the clubs they have selected. Please do support us in this by committing to their attendance and not leaving booking to the last minute.
	Please <b>remind your children which clubs they are doing</b> to avoid confusion at the end of the day.
	Care Bear Cub will be available every day, but places are not guaranteed and should be booked in advance. This is not a default club for anyone who forgets to collect their children! If you have booked a place and your child is not attending please let us know.
	Please email: <u>sandra.muggeridge@btinternet.com</u> 07852 255628 (Please note new telephone <u>number</u> )
	Thank you for your support in this matter.
	AAA Coaching will be available on Thursday 27 <sup>th</sup> and Friday 28 <sup>th</sup> October during half term. See attached flyer for information and how to book your place.
School Uniform	If you have ordered and received uniform, please could you make payment to the school office as soon as possible. We still have a number of outstanding payments.

### **Dates for 2016/17**

Autumn Term Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> September - Friday 16<sup>th</sup> December 2016 Half Term Holiday Monday 24<sup>th</sup> October - Friday 28<sup>th</sup> October

Monday 17th October - Learning Journals returned to school please

Friday 21st October, 2.30 - Chestnut Class Community Café

#### HALF TERM

Thursday 3<sup>rd</sup> November - Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> November - 1.00-2.30 Chestnut Class - Squash at West Dean Tuesday 8<sup>th</sup> November, 9.30-11.45 - GAS Football Tournament at Chichester High School (selected pupils)

Wednesday 9th November - GAS Enrichment Maths at The March (selected pupils)

Thursday 10th November, 8.45 - Beech Class Assembly

Friday 11th November, 8.45 - Remembrance Assembly - all welcome

Wednesday 16th November 9.30 - Chestnut Class Weald & Downland Visit (Takeover Day)

Monday 21<sup>st</sup> November, 8.30 - Yellow School Individual and Sibling Photographs - please let us know if you would like to include pre-school siblings (we do this at 8:20am)

Monday 21st November, 11.00 - Flu Vaccination for Year 1, 2, 3

Thursday 24th November, 8.45 - Chestnut Class Assembly

Thursday 24<sup>th</sup> November - Able Writers Workshop at Portfield Primary (selected yr5/6 pupils)

Thursday 1st December, 8.45 - Maple Class Assembly

Wednesday 7<sup>th</sup> December, 2.30 - Apple & Maple Theatre Visit (information to follow)

Friday 9th December, 8.45 - Apple Class Assembly

Friday 9th December, time tbc - Violin performance

Monday 12th December, 2.15 - Rocksteady Concert

Tuesday 13th December, 12.00 - Chartwell's Christmas Lunch

Wednesday 14th December, 1.00 - Christingle making at West Dean

Wednesday 14th December - Christingle Service at West Dean Church - 5:15pm

Thursday 15th December, 8.45 - End of Term Assembly - all welcome

Tuesday 3rd January - Spring Term begins for children

Wednesday  $11^{th}$  January, 9.15-11.30 - Chestnut Class Festival of Singing rehearsal at Chichester High School

Thursday  $19^{th}$  January, - Festival of Singing - Y5/6 at Chichester Festival Theatre - rehearsal in the day and performance in the evening - info to follow

# Acorn Awards - Friday 14<sup>h</sup> October 2016

 $\emph{Wilf}$  - for great mathematical thinking using the Dienes tens and units equipment

 $\emph{Jago}$  - for applying his PE skills to create a fantastic challenging game with  $\emph{Sonny}$ 

Ewan - for his brilliant team work in PE

Tristram - for really challenging himself in literacy

Jamie - for a clear mathematical explanation of how to order decimal numbers

**Mathilde** - for efficient mental maths strategies